Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2014 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	497


	Bill #:
	HB 116


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to travel required for certain state employees prior to appointment.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Kenny Imes


	Unit of Government:
	 
	City
	X
	County
	 
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	 
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Fulton and Pike County Clerks Offices


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 116 requires certain nonmerit state employees to travel to Fulton and Pike Counties prior to their appointment and employment by the state (and every six years thereafter), and to get a certificate from the County Clerk’s Office in Fulton and Pike counties showing that they have travelled to these counties. The employees shall not receive reimbursement for travel expenses nor travel on state time. 
HB 116 applies to: members of boards and commissions; officers and employees of the Governor, Lieutenant Governor, Office of the Secretary of the Governor’s Cabinet, Office of Program Administration; cabinet secretaries, commissioners, office heads, and administrative heads of all boards and commissions, including the KET and the Educational Professional Standards Board; employees of KET; principal assistants or deputies of cabinet secretaries and commissioners, etc.; division directors; chief district engineers and the state highway engineer; employees of the Council on Postsecondary Education; and the executive director of the Commonwealth Office of Technology.
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 116 on the Fulton and Pike County Clerks offices would be an indeterminable increase in administrative work and, therefore, an indeterminable increase in cost. 
There are 3,419 individuals who are members of various state boards and commissions would be required to get certificates from both county clerks’ offices within six months prior to appointment and every six years thereafter. That would add an average of 570 additional people coming to these county clerks’ offices each year, just from this subset of individuals. 
Additionally, there are approximately 540 nonmerit employees who are cabinet secretaries, division directors, chief district engineers, and employees of the governor’s office, the lieutenant governor’s office, the secretary of the cabinet’s office, KET and the Council on Postsecondary Education. These individuals would also have to travel prior to employment and every six years thereafter, adding more foot traffic each year. There would be a large contingent who would need to visit the Fulton and Pike County Clerks’ Offices in the months following the election of a new governor, as several hundred vacancies in nonmerit positions are filled all at one time at the start of his or her term of office. 

The beginning and end of each month are times of high volume for the county clerks’ offices, and additional business during these periods would slow down the response times for all business being conducted in those offices.

	Data Source(s):
	Personnel Cabinet; Governor's Office of Boards and Commissions; Pike County Clerk's Office; Fulton County Clerk's Office
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